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RHODES UNIVERSITY

ALLAN WEBB HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 22 FEBRUARY 2006

AT 19:00 IN THE HALL WARDENS FLAT.

2006.1.1         PRESENT

Mr John McNeill (Hall Warden, Chair), Ms Lydia Atteridge (Truro House Senior Student), 

 Sr Rosemary Büchner (Associate Hall Fellow), Messrs Mark Coulson (Salisbury House Sub-Warden) and Jonathan Davy (Winchester House Sub-Warden), Ms Nicole Hyman (Hall SRC Representative 2006), Prof Roger Jacob (Hall Fellow), Mesdames Audra Mahlong (Canterbury Annex Sub-Warden) and Shumbisai Makovah (Canterbury Annex  Sub-Warden), Mr Vaughan Mason (Winchester House Sub-Warden), Ms Jade Menezies (Canterbury House Senior Student), Mr Moe Mukozho (Salisbury House Senior Student), Ms Rutendo Mushuku (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Mr Michael Naidoo (Salisbury House Warden), Ms Nonhlanhla Ngidi (Hall Senior Student 2006), Mr Orrin Snelgar (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Mesdames, Anne Warring (Truro House Warden) and Desiree Wicks (Canterbury House Warden), 

Secretariat: Ms Larissa Klazinga (Allan-Webb Hall Secretary)

2006.1.2 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

Did not attend:  Natasha Ruscheinski (Canterbury House Sub-Warden)
2006.1.3 OTHER MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA

There were no other matters for the agenda.
2006.1.4 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Mr Coulson proposed the minutes and Ms Warring seconded.
2006.1.5 HALL WARDEN’S FORUM

5.1   Welcome new members of the Hall Committee

Mr McNeill welcomed new members of the Hall Committee and explained the rules of the committee.
5.2   Exam Results
Mr McNeill reported that the Hall’s exam results had been good overall, though Salisbury remained at the top with Canterbury in second place and Winchester in third.

5.3   Quality of Residence Life Survey
It was noted the Quality of Residence Life Survey was a valuable tool to gauge staff performance. It was agreed that the full Quality of Residence Life survey should be conducted once a year in order to determine students’ perceptions of residence life. This would assist the staff of the Hall to effect positive change. It was agreed that the full survey would be conducted in the first semester and the staff appraisal in the second semester.
5.4   Annual Report
Mr McNeill informed the committee that the Annual Hall report was completed and was available to anyone to look at. 
5.5   Canterbury Annex
Mr McNeill informed the committee that the Canterbury Annex was on-line and fully renovated and thanked Mrs Wicks and Ms Klazinga for their assistance. He noted that while the dining hall was full, it was manageable.
5.6   Common Room Furniture
Mr McNeill informed the committee that the matter has been handed over to the University lawyers.

5.7   Early Pub Closures
Mr McNeill informed the committee that the Makana Municipality has plans to close bars and clubs in town at midnight. Several of the pubs are challenging this ruling. The SRC is challenging this ruling and the Hall committee expressed its’ support for the SRC’s efforts.
5.8   Hall Housekeeper
Mr McNeill informed the committee that Ms Denise Daniels would be leaving us for Hobson Hall and Ms Sylvia Maqanda would be replacing her. The Hall committee agreed that a farewell gift should be purchased for Ms Daniels and thanked her for her excellent work in the Hall. 
5.9   SRC Executive Committee tea
The Hall committee noted that forging a closer relationship between the SRC and the Hall would be beneficial to both. It was agreed that a tea should be organised between the SRC Exec and the Hall committee. Dates would be investigated and Ms Hyman was tasked with extending the invitation to the SRC. 
5.10 Welcome Dinner Guests
Mr McNeill reminded the committee that the Welcome Dinner was coming up and encouraged both students and staff to suggest guests. 
2006.1.6 MATTERS ARISING

6.1 Appointment of New Hall Fellows

Mr McNeill reported that both Prof Daya and Prof Radloff have accepted their nomination as Hall Fellows and their names will be sent to the Board of Residences for ratification. 
6.2 Burst Water Mains

Mr McNeill reported that in response to the regular burst water mains three letters had been written to Mr Reynolds, the Estates Manager, requesting that the University put pressure on the Municipality to improve the water supply to Allan Webb. To date no constructive response has been received from the Municipality. We have done all we can on this issue.
2006.1.7 BOARD OF RESIDENCE REPRESENTATIVES
The committee elected Mr Jonathan Davy as the Hall’s student representative and Mr Michael Naidoo as the Wardens’ representative to the Board of Residence.
2006.1.8 PROVISIONAL BUDGET
The Hall committee agreed that the line item “newspapers” was higher than usual and should be discussed in the residences and the decision would be reported back to the Hall committee. The budget was ratified.
2006.1.9 HALL CALENDAR 2006
The Committee approved the proposed Hall dates.
2006.1.10 ORIENTATION WEEK POST MORTEM
The Hall committee noted the following:
Due to late provision of the Orientation week schedule by the University, the Wardens were forced to plan the Hall’s activities before the students got back. As this is not ideal the Hall Committee will to discuss the programme for Orientation week 2007 at the last meeting of 2006 to avoid a similar situation recurring next year. 

Despite the challenges mentioned above the Orientation week workshop programme organised within the Hall was a success. 

University Organised Training Workshops

The committee noted that none of the suggestions submitted after the 2005 House Committee training workshops were implemented. It was felt that the programme should be more interactive, training students to effectively run the workshops in residences as well as preparing them to perform their House Committee efficiently. 

Students also stated that they found Dr Motara’s workshop irrelevant. They noted that all the information in the disciplinary talk can be found in the Student Disciplinary code and as such the talk as redundant. 

The committee re-iterated last year’s suggestion that the structure of the training workshops should be changed, with one day set aside for specialised training like sexuality and cultural diversity. The emphasis should be on working in smaller groups with a facilitator, focussing on how to run the workshops in residence, rather than lecture-type mass meetings. 

The second day should focus on the role of House Committees within the residences, possibly work-shopping various portfolios and the third day should allow for networking and teambuilding activities.

Student Representative Council (SRC)

Once again several SRC functions clashed with the residence workshop schedule. 

Communication regarding the Amazing Race was poor.

The committee suggested centralised communication with the Halls through the Hall Secretaries as a way of improving communication. 

The committee further suggest that The Orientation Week Committee minutes should be distributed, so that the Halls have some idea what the thinking behind decisions is. Having Warden Reps on the committee would not only ensure better communication, but would also make sure that the workshops and Orientation Week programme is applicable to the residence system.

Post Graduate Orientation

The committee noted that post graduate students were not adequately catered for in the Orientation Week Schedule. It further noted that Honours students were marginalised in the post graduate programme. It also noted that the programme was not well advertised.

Parents Orientation

From feedback received from parents during Orientation week the Committee agreed that the Parents Orientation programme was a success and should be retained next year. 

2006.1.11 REVISION OF HALL CONSTITUTION 

The committee noted that the Hall had been tasked with reviewing the Constitution by the board of Residences. It was agreed that a Sub-Committee be set up to steer this process. Mr McNeill will chair the Sub-Committee, which will consist of Mr Michael Naidoo, Mr Olivier Serrao, Ms Lerato Thulo and Mr Vaughan Mason. The Sub-Committee will report back their findings at the 3rd term Hall committee meeting.
2006.1.12 RAS DEMONSTRATION
The committee agreed that a RAS demonstration would be beneficial for both staff and students working with the programme. Mr Snelgar was tasked with setting RAS up on Sub-Wardens’ computers and Mr McNeill was tasked with selecting a date for the demonstration and finalising a venue.
2006.1.13 RULES FOR SOCIAL FUNCTIONS
Mr McNeill informed the committee f the proposed changed to the Rules for Social Functions. The committee strongly disagreed with the proposed amendment to the double-booking rule, noting that it would add significantly to the House Committee’s work load. The committee further noted that the proposed brunch menu was wholly inadequate and did not constitute two meals worth of food. 
2006.1.14 FUNCTIONS ON ST PETERS LAWNS
The committee noted that glass, broken at the SRC Jazz function during Orientation Week, remained on the lawn and was cutting people’s feet. The committee re-iterated its’ standing position that the Hall should be notified in advance when functions are planed to St Peters Lawns.
2006.1.15 STUDENT ASSISTANCE WITH HALL FUNCTION SET-UP

Mr McNeill informed the committee that guest tickets for formal dinners can be earned by helping to set-up for the dinners. He reminded Hall committee members that they should assist the Hall Secretary with the set-up of Hall committee dinners.
.
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